
Waste workers take 48-hour action
 Portugal 

The STAL municipal service union organised a two-day strike across the FCC Environment 
waste group on 15-16 August. The union says that the company is refusing to negotiate on pay,  
claiming that its financial situation prevents it from offering a pay increase to workers. The union 
says that urgent action is needed to tackle low pay and the impact of inflation and wants to see 
a minimum monthly increase of €90, along with negotiations on better working conditions and 
health and safety and a consistent approach across the whole company. 
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